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Mandate

  - Improve the description of TMN11 for H.263v2 Annexes

  - Evaluate technology for non-normative enhancements to TMN11
  - Develop reference software and useful software tools for video coding activities

Objectives

  - demonstrate the achievement by the H.263v2 extensions using the test model specification for those outside the ITU-T Q15/SG16 group if possible

  - draft implementers’ guide, informative appendix, or such other information to give good examples to users of the standard if necessary

Status/Activities

  The activity of this AHC was little as the previous interim period. The Test Model 11 document, which is based on the outcome from our Monterey meeting, has been issued and been available for review by members [Q15-G-16rev.1]. The Q.15 members express their thanks to Test Model editors for their drafting effort.

  Although no contributions related to the H.263v2 Test Model development activity were submitted to our Red Bank meeting, the following three items should be important for having a discussion at the meeting. 
  - A desire of having new test materials

  As discussed in Berlin, we need to find and select test materials and conditions for high bitrate, high quality applications. It was also expressed to be desirable to have some test material with different features from those of our current test materials. (E.g., pan & zoom, changes in lighting or focus, etc.) Contributions from members are solicited. (Refer to the section 5.1 of the Berlin meeting report.)
  - The descriptions for draft new H.263 Annexes
  In the Red Bank meeting, the descriptions of draft new Annexes will be prepared as H.263++ extension for the determination in February 2000. The corresponding descriptions for a future inclusion into the Test Model document should also be provided. Collaboration of the proponents is strongly anticipated. 

  - Promotion of the H.263 Test Model document to an official form
  It was generally agreed at the Monterey meeting that the H.263 Test Model document will be published perhaps as an Appendix to the Recommendation or in some additional publication (e.g., Implementers’ guide), if the Test Model document is judged to reach certain level of maturity. We should discuss again at Red Bank whether we will take an action for the publication of the H.263 Test Model toward the next SG16 meeting scheduled in February 2000.
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